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“Speeding Motorists Caught in the Act!”

In response to complaints received about speeding on the Island, a speed
enforcement was conducted recently on Helmsman Boulevard. Using a hand held
“LIDAR” (light, detection and ranging) state of the art laser speed checking device, a
Gosford Highway Patrol - Brisbane Water Local Area Command officer recorded
four speeding infringements in just half an hour and issued on the spot fines to the
offending motorists.

Please watch your speed!

General Meeting

We invite all residents to attend our next general meeting in Peridon Village Hall,
Empire Bay Drive on Thursday, 11th September at 7.30pm. Our guest speaker will
be Gail Steele, President of the NSW Ceramic Art Association and ceramic winner of
the 2003 Royal Easter Show. We shall also be discussing the findings from the recent
Island Survey. There will be a small supper around 9pm. If you would like a lift to
the meeting please contact Bob on 4342 1061.

Governor Phillip Monument

Take a walk or drive down Barracouta Avenue to Long Arm Reserve and have a look
at the newly restored memorial. Many thanks to Terry Bownds and his company
Hydro Blast for the restoration works. The sandstone has been treated for long term
preservation. Thanks also to Doug Swinburn for the restoration of the timber posts.

Hydro Blast (Aust)
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Residents' Association Membership

Welcome to all those new members of the Association and many thanks to existing
members who paid their 2003/2004 fees so promptly. Anyone who may have mislaid
their renewal notice will soon be sent a membership fee reminder.

Springtime Islanders Dine-Out

Our next dine-out will be at “The Boathouse”, Koolewong from 6pm on Wednesday,
29th October. The price will be $39 for three courses plus tea or coffee. These
evenings are terrific get-togethers and are particularly great for new residents to make
friends. Please book early via Ken Lummis on 4342 3156, Bob Fahey on 4342 1061
or Joe Ednie on 4342 0427. If you require transport, just ask.

“How things have changed”

With only two undeveloped blocks remaining on the island and next month seeing
the 32nd anniversary of the opening of the bridge, it’s interesting to see from this
photo provided by Rae Bentley just what the island looked like years ago. More
fascinating photos and anecdotes can be found in the Island History now selling at
$10. Books and wine glasses will be available at the September general meeting.

VALE George Maddox 86 years

Sadly George passed away on 3rd August. George was secretary, president and a life
member of the Residents’ Association. He worked tirelessly in pursuing issues in the
best interests of the St Huberts community and had long friendships with many
islanders. George bravely served as squadron leader in WW II. He will be sadly
missed. Our sincere condolences to Mary and the family.
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President’s Message

: "Overwhelming Support for the Proposed Entry Statement"

: Thanks to all of the residents who took the time to complete the recent
+ questionnaire, the response rate of nearly 60% was a great achievement. The
information received will take a long time for it all to be taken account of, but the
* initial response is overwhelmingly in support of the proposed entry statement.

The information received will be of invaluable assistance to this and future
: committees to gauge what the residents of St Huberts Island want to happen with
: their island. The information gathered will be the subject of discussion at the
September General Meeting - the matters canvassed in the questionnaire should be
of interest to all residents be they waterfront or non-waterfront property dwellers.

' The positive results from the questionnaire would not have been as comprehensive
 had it not been for the dedication of those residents who took the time to deliver
and recover the papers. My thanks go to all those who took part in this most
v worthwhile effort.

' Ron Spratt

* President.

o Qur thanks to you too Ron for devoting much personal time and effort first in
setting up the survey and now in collating the findings. Ed.

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Island Ceramics

Gail Steele, well known Sydney Ceramist, is offering a specially priced beginner’s
course in her Helmsman Boulevard teaching studio to allow residents and their
friends to learn the art of ceramics before Christmas. If you want to make some
personalised pieces to suit your home and garden or perhaps you would prefer to buy
some individual pieces, then contact Gail on 4342 0122 for more details.

Newsletter Editor Wanted

We are looking for a resident who would like to take over the
voluntary preparation of our quarterly newsletters. If you
would like to put your computer skills to good use, please
contact Ron Spratt on 4343 1540.

Heart Foundation Appeal
A door knock will take place between 20th and 28th September. A badged volunteer
will call for your much appreciated donation to heart research.

Thought for the Quarter
“One of these days is usually none of these days.” - I speak from experience! Ed.



CERAMICS Ab. Fab. Ceramics Studio
CLASSES
{...”__j THE Learn how to make your very own

ISLAND absolutely fabulous CERAMICS & GLASS

Phone Gail - to call in - to have a look around the studio - to receive a coloured brochure
107 MON to SAT: 10.30am to 4,30pm

Helmsman TUES EVENING: till 10pm Ph: 4342 0122

Professionals
R R
THORPES ST HUBERTS ISLAND REALTY

3/382 Ocean View Road Ettalong Beach Ph: 4342 7900
23 Blackwall Road Woy Woy Ph: 4344 1511
305 West Street Umina Ph: 4341 2211

Island resident and sponsor of the St Hubert's Day Family Barbecue

For all your real estate needs

Professional Marketing and Leasing

Daleys Point & St Huberts Island
4344 2777 4342 8881 | Call us. .. Simon, John, Carol, Chris and Craig

— Heirloom Baby

Busi
:::rzg‘;s Create the feel of yesteryear with beautiful baby wear.
Winner Luxury fabrics and laces hand smocked and embroidered.

Pure wool shawls and blankets - each unique.

For the most beautiful shop in Umina see Robyn at Heirloom Baby
Shop 2, South Street, Umina Beach Ph: 4342 9200 0412 209155

ALBA WINDOW CLEANING

*Commercial & Domestic *Fully Insured

Gerry McGlone Phone: 4344 1540

;: SUPPORT LOCAL BUSINESSES
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